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NEXT CLUB MEETING  

14th January 2016 7.30pm for 8.00 pm at Horrie Watson Pavilion, Deepdene Park,   
Whitehorse Road, DEEPDENE. 3103. (Melways Map 46 Ref. A8) 

MEETINGS ARE HELD ON THE 2nd THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH 
 
 

Club Committee & Contacts 
PRESIDENT: Mark Parritt 
Email: president@morrisminorvic.org.au  
Ph: 5976 4437 Mob: 0403 194 021   
VICE ï PRESIDENT: Braidy Davies 
Email: vicepresident@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Ph: 9381 1149  
SECRETARY: Michael Dobson  
Email:  secretary@morrisminorvic.org.au  
AH: 9438 1695 BH: 0400 273 328 
TREASURER: Neil Cheney APM 
Email: treasurer@morrisminorvic.org.au  
AH: 5428 6584 BH: 0407 565 075 
 CLUB CAPTAIN: Stewart Carr   
Email:  clubcaptain@morrisminorvic.org.au 
AH: 98085586 Mob: 0409215907 
MEMBERSHIP OFFICER: Barbara Urquhart   
Email: membership@morrisminorvic.org.au   
Ph: 9817 5385 
EDITOR: Graham Dines JP 
Email: editor@morrisminorvic.org.au  
AH: 9836 7415      Mob: 0400 893 483 
REGALIA: Graham Harper  
Email: regalia@morrisminorvic.org.au 
AH: 9439 5791  
NATIONAL RALLY DELEGATE 
Richard McKellar Ph: 9830 5027 
Mark Parritt Ph: 5976 4437 
WEBMASTER:  
Email:  webmaster@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Club Regalia 
Clothing 

Short Sleeve polo Shirt  $30.00 

Long Sleeve Denim Shirt  $40.00 

Reversible Vest   $45.00 

Winter Jacket   $70.00 

Tee Shirts    $15.00 

Club Logo Tri Colour Ca ps  $25.00 

Cloth Club Logo Patch  $10.00 
 

Accessories 
Stubbie Holder    $9.00 

Promo Key rings   $5.00 

Lapel shirt pins   $5.00 

MMCCV Metal Grille Badge               $20.00 

MMCCV  Windscreen Banner  $7.00 

Stickers for cars 
MMCCV Round Logo Sticker   $2.00 
BMC Rosette Sticker   $4.00 

Keep on Morr ying (chrome) $2.00 

Keep on Morr ying  (white )  $2.00 

MMCCV     $1.00 

I Love my Morry    $1.00 

Magnetic MMCCV [round) Lge $15.00 

Magnetic MMCCV [round) Sml $10.00 

Morris Logo Vinyl Sticker   $3.00 

For Purchases Contact Regalia Officer 

 Graham Harper  

 

MEMBERS ONLY WEB ACCESS 
Please note that access details for our Club Magazine (Members) Web Page have changed to: 

Username: mmccv  

Password: m6tf8k9D 

BANK ACCOUNT DETAILS FOR  ELECTRONIC FUNDS TRANSFER: - 

BSB No:                  633 000         
ACCOUNT No:            1469 35168     

ACCOUNT NAME:     Morris Minor Car Club of Victoria INC.  

In  the reference field, please quote what the payment is for and by whom it is from 

mailto:president@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:vicepresident@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:secretary@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:treasurer@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:clubcaptain@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:membership@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:editor@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:regalia@morrisminorvic.org.au
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DISCLAIMER  

This publication contains general information which does not necessarily reflect the views of the Club, its Committee or 

Editor and should not be relied upon without specific advice from a qualified professional. 

The Morris Minor Car Club of Victoria Inc.  Expressly disclaim liability for anything done, or omitted to be done by 

any person in consequence with the contents of this publication. 

The Club and its Officers shall not be responsible for any transactions begun as a result of information published herein 

nor any misrepresentation made by an advertiser 

Anyone wishing to reprint an article can do so as long as the source is acknowledged. 

 

Melbourneôs Morris Minor Specialists 
Vic Roads Accredited Licensed Vehicle Tester (RWC) 

Repairs. Tuning. Servicing 

Telescopic Shocker Kits. Disc Brake Kits 

Nissan Engine Mount Kits 

                  Motors and Gearboxes Reconditioned    Sponsors of 

Genuine Parts Imported direct from UK 

Restorations. Auto Parts Recycler                                                                                                  

Phone: (03) 97204688 or (0418) 585923 

www.morrisgarages.com.au 

                                   email - morrisgarages@iprimus.com.au 

CLUB PERMIT SCHEME HOLDERS 
Notice to all club permit holders. 

New applications and renewals are to be sent to WAYNE CUNNINGHAM at 4 CULLINAN CRT, 

BALLARAT NTH, 3350.  
Phone 0407 994 642 or email: cpsregistrar@morrisminorvic.org.au 

                                             Donôt forget to send early.               

With renewals, please send a stamped self-addressed envelope and 6 photos signed and dated. Front, Rear, 

Driverôs side, Driving position (Side-on with driverôs door open) Chassis number or ID plate, Engine Bay. 

Plus Vic Roads Forms. ALL NEW APPLICANTS PLEASE SEND 3X70C STAMPS PLUS CURRENT 

R.W.C., PROOF OF OWNERSHIP, VIC ROADS CLUB PERMIT APPLICATION, VECHICLE 

ELIGIBILITY AND STAN DARDS DECLARTION FOR CLUB PERMIT  VEHICLES  AND  

6 SIGNED and DATED RECENT PHOTOS AS ABOVE. Club rules are that a person must 

be a club member for more than 6 months before they can apply for a permit. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.morrisgarages.com.au/


 

Hairdressers Glen Iris - Reds For Hair 

The leading hairdressers located in Glen Iris, Reds For Hair, has been operating for 15 years.  

 

John Mason, Nicole Brnjak and staff at Reds For Hair specialise in the careful management of hair, as 

well as Wedding, Formal and Photo shoot hairstyling. Their happy and comfortable Salon offers the 

latest colours, techniques and styles with caring and attentive attention to detail. 

Special discounts for Morris Minor Car Club Members 

 

Hairdressers Glen Iris - Reds For Hair  

 

Address:     

 

23 High Street, 

Glen Iris,  Vic 3146 

 

Phone: 

 

03 9885 6290 

Mobile:  

Email:  

0411 202 759 
masonwallace66@gmail.com 

www.hairdressers-gleniris.websyte.com.au  
 

______________________________________________________

 
 

http://www.hairdressers-gleniris.websyte.com.au/


President`s Report January 2016. 

Hi to you all 

I hope you all had a very enjoyable Christmas and a good start to the New Year. We have a few runs to 

start off the year but lack a few later on, so please put on your thinking caps and if you come up with an 

idea let Stewart Carr or me know. One of the runs we are planning for this year is a motorkhana possibly 

in May. It is still very much in the planning stage so if you have any ideas for it please let us know. 

The Christmas party was a great success thanks to Barbara Urquhart arranging the night and many 

thanks to those that entertained us throughout the night. Michael Dobson with the Diamond Creakers 

Ukulele Band, swing dancing from Braidy & Peter, Rosalee and Graham for their dance to the song 

Speedy Gonzales. A great night had by all.  Thank you also to those that brought raffle prizes. (More in 

the run report). 

Membership renewal time is the 1st January so please get your membership paid as soon as possible. 

(Renewal form further on in the Generator.) For those with cars on Club Plates (CPS) it is important 

that you have your club membership renewal paid by the 1st of January. If not, your car can be declared 

unregistered because the CPS regulations require you to be a financial member of a car club in order to 

have CPS plates. The club also has an obligation to report to Vic Roads any member who has not paid 

their renewal fees by the designated time. 

The next run is to Mornington for the Australia Day parade. Details in Up Coming Events. It should be a 

great day out.  

I look forward to see you all at the next meeting or on the Australia Day run in Mornington. 

Keep on Morrying 

Mark     

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Club Captainôs Report January 2016 

 
 

With another year behind us and many a good run had, I think this year will be just as great.  

This month we have the Australia Day Parade in Mornington. Itôs a great chance to dust of the Morry 

and give it a quick polish so that it looks fantastic heading down the main street of Mornington.  

All details on this run and others coming up later in the year are in the coming events pages in the 

Generator. 

Please think of runs to do and stick your hands up to help organise them as this is what makes our club 

so great. 

Keep On Morrying  

Stewart 

 

 

 

 

 

 



UP COMING EVENTS 2016  

January 26th 

 
Australia Day Parade Mornington 

Mornington Peninsular Street Parade. 

 

The run will be similar to last year. Meet at Macdonald`s on the corner of Waverley Road & Blackburn 

Road. Mt Waverley at 1.30. Depart at 1.45am, Then arrive at Mark & Sue Parritt`s home, 37 Prince St, 

Mornington, at 2.45 for afternoon tea. Please bring some goodies for the afternoon tea. We move off to 

join the parade at 4.15pm.The parade starts at 5.00pm. 

After the parade we will have reserved parking places for us in Schnapper Point Drive, this is a great 

location as it gives us easy access to the park. We can still have our car display and set up base close by in 

the park for the evening. (It is on the opposite side of the park from where we have been in other years). 

BYO food drinks and chairs. There will be food available in the park or in Mornington for those who 

wish to buy something to eat for the evening or bring your own for a BBQ in the park. I will bring a 

portable BBQ. There will be fireworks at Schnapper Point at 9.00pm. 

For any further information please contact Mark Parritt 0403194021 or 

president@morrisminorvic.org.au 

______________________________________________________ 

14th February 2016 
 

Dandenong Mountains Picnic Run 

 

Meeting at the McDonalds corner of Waverley Road and Blackburn Road, Glen Waverley at 10.00am to 

a 1030am start. BYO picnic, chairs and drinks. 

More details on where we are going in the Dandenong`s in February`s Generator. 

For any further information please contact either Mark Parritt president@morrisminorvic.org.au  or 

0403194021. 

______________________________________________________ 

Sunday 20th March 2016 

 
Dahlia Festival 

 

Come and enjoy the wonderland of colour, and country hospitality at Country Dahlias, 195 Mathison Road, 

Winchelsea.  Australiaôs largest dahlia collection, of approximately 20,000 bushes spread over 2.5 acres.  

 

Country Stalls, Lions Club BBQ, Devonshire teas, Vintage tractors and machinery etc.  

 

Proceeds go to their local hospital and other charities. 

Admission is $7.00 per adult, Children free.   Wheelchair friendly. 

 

Meet at MacDonaldôs  1-9 Lunn Crt Altona Meadows (take Point Cook Exit) at 9.30am for 10am departure.  

         For more information, please contact Graham Dines on 9836 7415 or 0400893483 

 

 

 

mailto:president@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:president@morrisminorvic.org.au


Sunday 10th April  2016 
 

RACV Classis Showcase 

 

Come along and show of your car as well as look at other fantastic European and Japanese cars. 

Flemington Racecourse Carpark  

(Melway 28G12) 

Opening: Display cars 9 to 11am 

Spectators from 10 am 

The Japanese vehicles will be located separately on the site 

Featuring: 

MG  CONCOURS 

MERCEDES  BENZ CONCOURS 

______________________________________________________ 

 

11,12,13 June 2016 (Queens Birthday Long Weekend) 
Albury Wodonga Mighty Morry Muster.  

 

Come along for a great weekend away. 

Contact Graham Dines 0400 893 483 for Entry Forms  

 

 

 

 

Please think of runs you would like to do this year.  
 

 

Other Events 

 

Shannonôs American Motoring Show  
1 May 2016  

National Motoring Heritage Day  

15 May 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.aomc.asn.au/USAshow16.htm
http://www.aomc.asn.au/USAshow16.htm
http://www.aomc.asn.au/nmhd2016.htm
http://www.aomc.asn.au/nmhd2016.htm
http://www.aomc.asn.au/nmhd2016.htm


RUN REPORTS  
 

 Well here we are again, itôs party time.  

 

Everyoneôs looking forward to the night. 

 

We see and catch up with friends, on this lovely summerôs night 

         

I  canôt believe that it is Christmas once again. 

 

Soon it will be show time, as the crowd begins to grow. 

 

Ho! Ho on with the show. 

 

Yellow suit, thatôs what he wore, she wore a pretty dress and, together they gave us a special treat  

      

Oh what fun as we watched Braidy & Peter swing dance .They made it looks so easy? 

         

Ukuleleôs played and music filled the room. 

 

 

Away we go whatôs coming next. 

M ichael leads the Diamond Creakers as they take us on a musical trip. 

Everyone quite as we listen to French love song by Eddy and Joôs summertime brought the house down 

wonderful. 

Righto whatôs happening now looks like we are off to Mexico 

Rosita with her petticoats twirling & Speedy Gonzales in his big red sombrero are here to entertain us 

.What fun!!  (But who were they?) Mmm I wonder.  

Yummy dinner was enjoyed by all. 

Chatting and laughing was ringing throughout the room  

Ho HO! What fun  

Ready set go here come the Christmas songs 

I   think I hear Rudolf and Iôm sure thatôs bells I hear as everyone joins in. 

So much fun that I think that we will sing them again. 

Thank you to everyone for making it a wonderful, fun night  

Morry in  the morning is sung again itôs a hit. Oh my what a night 

As the party comes to an end we reflect back over the year, so many great runs, and fun times shared. 

So what a great way to end our year, thank-you to everyone for making it, a wonderful year and night so 

Merry Christmas and Happy 2016 .. 

                                                                By Rosalee Harper é 

 
 

 

 



Christmas Party 2015 Box Hill Golf Club 

 

What a fantastic night the Christmas party was and great attendance! One of the best parties we have 

ever had! The venue was excellent with plenty of room for us all plus a fantastic view across the golf 

course and the food was good.  

The entertainment for the night was once again the Diamond Creakers Ukulele Band lead by our own 

Michael Dobson with a few other club members in the band. (Veronica Dobson, Graham & Rosalee 

Harper, Rob & Trish Smith). They were really great, a polished performance, as they entertained us with 

numerous items that most of us were familiar with, so we could join in the singing. One of the highlights 

of the night was a performance of the song Speedy Gonzales with Graham & Rosalee Harper dancing to 

the song (very amusing). Also we were entertained with a demonstration of swing dancing by Peter 

Walker & Braidy Davies. The dancing was fantastic and I did love Peter`s yellow suit. 

A free raffle was conducted during the evening, huge as so many club members had donated prizes. A big 

thank you to all the donors. The club also provided three major prizes. My thanks also to Lyn Waites for 

donating the beautiful quilt as the door / table mat prize. 

My special thanks go to Michael Dobson for arranging the entertainment and Barbara Urquhart for 

arranging the Christmas Party.  

A wonderful night had by all. 

Mark  Parritt.  

 

 

CLUB PERMIT SCHEME  
 
These members still have to send photos with their next renewals:- K Hawesworth. B McGrath. J 

Stanyer. J Stanyer. M Dobson. G Arthur. E Ferrada. W McKay.  

M Hughes. 

  

For those who have already sent photos, you do not have to send again. 

  

Wayne Cunningham.  C.P.S.Officer.  

 _____________________________________________________________________ 

 
Mornington Men`s Shed Morris Minor  

 
The Mornington Men`s Shed Morris Minor 1000 has finally arrived at the MMS shed on the 21st 

December. The delay was caused because the shed had to be reorganised to give room to do the 

restoration and to put a door in the shed to getting the car in to it. Restoration is planned to start in 

January. We have a very eager team ready to start. I will keep you all informed on our progress. 

Mark Parritt  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



TRADING PLACES  

January 2016 

 
Contact: Graham Dines: 0400 893 483 

 

Or email editor@morrisminorvic.org.au 
 

_____________________________ _________________________________ 
 
"FOR SALE: 1956 Morris Minor  Ute, completely restored and currently 

with full registration, plus spare engine. 

Price: $ 8,000 ono. For further information contact: Colin Mitchell, Morwell,  

phone 03 51681320." 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WANTED   

Bucket seat for Morris Minor 1000 2 door sedan.  

Upholstery condition is not important. I just need a good frameé..mine is bent!! 

Russell Witcombe 0408596593 
 

WANTED  

A lady in Diamond Creek wants to buy a MM Ute for her elderly husband to work on, a ute that requires 

work but not a basket case. 

Contact John Sly  ph 94382328 or jjsly@bigpond.com   

 

WANTED  

A Series MM sidevalve motor.  It needs to be in going condition. 

 

Contact Bill McKellar.  0354396321   or email to wjcrmck@activ8.net.au 

 

FOR SALE 

 

Morris Marina 2 door sedan 

Dark Green in colour 

$500 or nearest offer 

Contact: Lesley Harrington 

Ph: 98746685 

 

 

 

 

mailto:editor@morrisminorvic.org.au
mailto:jjsly@bigpond.com
mailto:wjcrmck@activ8.net.au


FOR SALE 

1962 .  4 door Morris Minor 1000. English Grey (cream).  Currently on Club Plates. 

Restored from brakes up.  New braking system, new tyres, motor restored by Thorpe and Mark in 

Moorabbin, new interior in burgundy , electrics, re duco, windows re sealed. 

All receipts for work completed are available.  Car drives very well and is very reliable. 

$8500é Negotiable.  Holding Receipts for $18,000.00 spent. 

 

Contact Norma 0419 106 304 or email nmeaney@iinet.net.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I have started to rebuild a mm 4door highlight, and was after some advice regarding the pros and cons 

sand blasting or dipping the vehicle.  

Also, does anyone have a car rotisserie or plans to suit my mm that I can buy, hire or borrow? 

Contact Mark 0407799106 or amheating @bigpond.com 

Hope to be at Jan meeting. 

Regards 

Mark Taggart  

 

FOR SALE 

 

1952 Morris Minor MM Series 2 Sedan 4-cyl. 803cc/30hp 1bbl Overhead Valve single SU carburettor. 

Classic British racing green. 

This split screen model was built at the time Austin Merged with BMC during 1952. 

Owned since 1979 with only one previous owner from new.  

Used on and off over the years. Stored under cover and never been in an accident or damaged.   

Runs and drives well but could do with some minor cleaning up and servicing.  

Not currently registered (previous rego A 60275) but fully road worthy.  Vehicle is currently garaged in 

Albany and can be inspected by arrangement. 

Contact : Kathy 0424 288 779 or kwalmsleyscots@gmail.com.  Price $4750 neg. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

mailto:nmeaney@iinet.net.au
mailto:kwalmsleyscots@gmail.com


MONTHLY MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
Membership statistics as December 18th   are as follows:-    

Posted   43 Email        130  a total of  173  members         plus 8 Life members  

80 cars registered with the Club Permit Scheme.  

If any member would like a membership card sent to them, please send a stamped self addressed 

envelope to the PO Box.  Should you have any Membership queries or suggestions do not hesitate to 

contact me at  

9817 5385, or email -  membership@morrisminorvic.org.au 

Club Name Badges :- are available for $8.00  per person, contact me to order a badge. Wear your badge 

to a meeting & be in the running to choose a prize from the raffle table. 

 

NEW MEMBERS  

Vivi enne, Bert & Ashton Edgley member 1692, owners of a 1958 Bambra Grey 4 door sedan, named Mr 

Guk 

We welcome you to the Morris Minor Car Club of Victoria & hope you have a long & 

enjoyable association with the Club . 

 

WELFARE   

 

Our deepest sympathy goes to Chris Gabe is the sad passing of Peter on the 18/12/2015 

 

To those members of our Club who are not well, we wish you the best & hope you recover quickly. If you 

know of any member/s who are on the sick list, please let me know. 

 

*******MEMBERS BIRTHDAYS  FOR JANUARY***  

         
Anne McPherson        01        Michael Dearie     03       Ann Druery             03         Joseph Hopwood        04 

James Fowler              04        John Barton          05       Alison Fowler         05         Clyde Oldis                 07 

Monica Dowling         07        Ern Miller             08       Matthew Harriage  09        Catriona Bruce            09           

Frank Van Groeningen  09   Eve Tompkins      10        Stephanie Carr        12         Phillip Steel               14 

Adam Kenner             15        Ken Blair              15        Kate Hutson            17         Steven Mitchell          21 

Leon Deutsch              24       Stephen Coleman  25        Dennis Whelan       25         Helga Grzduh            27 

Edgardo Ferrada       29 

 

 
 

 

Barbara Urquhart     M embership Officer         

mailto:membership@morrisminorvic.org.au
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TREASURERôS REPORT 

30/11/2015   

01/11/2015 to 
30/11/2015 CM YTD 

      

Opening Balance $4,134.00  Income   

    Advertising $0.00 $150.00 

   Club Raffle $76.00 $716.00 

   Events $1,400.00 $2,120.00 

   Interest Earned $0.00 $282.88 

   Membership Dues $1,000.00 $4,534.00 

   Regalia Sales $25.00 $527.00 

   Badges $8.00 $40.00 

   Donations $0.00 $145.00 

   Library fees $0.00 $35.00 

   Refunds $0.00 $70.00 

      

   Total Income $2,509.00 $8,619.88 

Closing Balance      

Undeposited Funds      

MMCCV Cheque A/C $6,294.87     

    Expenditure   

Bendigo Term 
Deposit $8,602.88     

   Bank Service Charges $0.00 $0.00 

Total Balance $14,897.75  Hall Hire $0.00 $414.00 

   Club Events $316.13 $870.13 

    Licenc & Permits $0.00 $0.00 

   Newsletter costs $0.00 $1,114.04 

LIABILITIES   Office supplies $0.00 $201.32 
Unpresented 
cheques $0.00  Postage $14.00 $229.00 

   Professional fees $0.00 $120.00 

   Regalia $0.00 $646.95 

   Badges $18.00 $398.50 

   Consumer Affairs $0.00 $218.50 

   Suppers $0.00 $342.81 

   Trophies $0.00 $250.20 

   Post office box rental $0.00 $115.00 

   Subscriptions $0.00 $20.00 

   Webpage Hosting $0.00 $0.00 

   AOMC $0.00 $225.00 

   Insurance $0.00 $994.30 

   Refunds $0.00 $103.00 

   Donations $0.00 $279.90 

      

   Total Expenditure $348.13 $6,542.65 

      

   Net Income/Deficit $2,160.87 $2,077.23 
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HOW TO DISMANTLE A MORRIS MASCOT  

 

TOOLS NEEDED 

¶ Old Feeler Gauge  approx. .004 Thou. 

¶ Fine Instrument Screwdriver. 

 

The two ñMôsò are held in place by a coil spring retained by 3 lugs on one side and a hook on the 

other. 

These mascots can only be successfully dismantled from one side.  The trick is ñWhich Side?ò   

Answer Trial and Error.  

 

Look closely at the side of the mascot with the red enamel badge; find the circular edge of the 

badge.  You will see a lug on the outer circle of the ñMò.  This is a locating pin and I suggest you 

start on the opposite side of the circle.  You must first insert the feeler gauge in between the 

enamel insert and the body of the mascot.  If this will not work, then try the other side.  If this 

also will not work, you have a problem. 

 

Twist and push the feeler gauge enough to raise the ñMò high enough to force the screwdriver 

into the centre portion.  You will then be able to raise the enamel ñMò enough to see the hook 

and spring.  Once you do this, you can slide the spring sideways off the hook.  You then have 

three pieces in your hand. 

 

The spring may be rusty or like new, depending on how owners have pressure hosed the mascot 

when washing the car.  I suggest you use rust inhibiting paint on the spring before re-assembly. 

 

Come to the next meeting and watch the exciting demonstration never seen before. 

 

          Jeff Brumhead. 

 

 

 

 

AGENDA FOR GENERAL MEETING MORRIS MINOR CAR CLUB OF VICTORIA INC  

 

Thursday, 8th January 2015  Horrie Watson Pavilion Deepdene Park 

Deepdene 3103. 

1. Apologies 

2. No. of Members Present (Quorum) 

3. Confirmation of last minutes 

4. Presidentôs Report 

5. Treasurers Report 

6. General Business 

7. Close of Meeting 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

MINUTES OF MORRIS MINOR CAR CLUB OF VICTORIA INC. GENERAL  MEETING  

 

As December was our Christmas Party, there was no General meeting therefore no minutes 
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES OF THE MORRIS MINOR CAR CLUB OF 

VICTORIA INC . 

Held 12 February 2015 at the Horrie Watson Pavilion, Deepdene Park 

 

The meeting was chaired by Wayne Cunningham who opened the meeting at 8.37 pm and 

advised that there being 38 financial members present the requirements for a quorum was met. 

 

Apologies received: Barbara and Ken Urquhart, Michael and Veronica Dobson, Joe Hopwood, 

Jessica Milne, Bill McKellar, Ern and June Miller, Robert Mackey, Martin and Cindy French, 

Jim and Helen Gourlay.  

Vote to adopt new club rules 

John Druery moved and Jeff Stanyer seconded that the club constitution be amended as 

proposed in the January 2015 Generator Vol 40 No 1 ï Changes to the MMCCV Constitution. 

The motion was carried unanimously. 

 

Confirmation of Previous AGM Minutes 

Acceptance of the Minutes of the 2014 Annual General Meeting was moved by Neil Cheney 

and seconded by Mark Parritt. The motion was carried unanimously. 

 

Presidents Annual Report 

I have enjoyed my third year as president of the MCCV and it has been great that the club is 

growing and a lot more Morris Minors are getting back on the road.  

We had some great runs during the year and I would like to thank all the club members that 

have arranged a run. The highlight of the year was the DOMM which was a great success. It 

was great to see so many members attend the DOMM at Harcourt and for our members to win 

a few trophies. Also thanks to the Morris Minor Garage for hosting the event.   

I would like to thank the committee: Braidy Davies, Michael Dobson, Neil Cheney, Barbara 

Urquhart, Gr aham Harper, Stewart Carr and Graham Dines for their help and work 

throughout the year in running the club. We have had a few challenges this year with the 

Australian Tax Office, Changes to the Club Permit Scheme and the Day of the Morris Minor.  

Thanks also to the other club members that have helped this year: 

John Druery for looking after the website and assisting with changes to the Club rules. 

(Previously the club constitution) 

Graham & Rosalee for looking after the Supper. 

Percy & Cheryl for looking after the Raffle. 

Henry for looking after the library.  

Wayne Cunningham for looking after the Club Permit Scheme. 

Anne Druery for doing the doorkeeperôs job. 

Geoff O`Donnell, and Stewart Carr our AOMC reps. 

Lesley Dines for helping Graham Dines with the distribution of the Generator.  

Looking at this yearôs run list I think that we are in for another great year, with the highlight 

of 2015 being the National Rally at Albury Wodonga. It is great to see so many planning to 

attend the rally and hopefully some club members will bring back a trophy. I think the Albury 

Wodonga Morris Minor Car Club will put on a great event as they always do for the Morry 

Muster. 

We need a few more members to arrange some runs for later in the year. It would also be good 

to see more people on the runs this year, so come along and join in the fun. If your Morrie is off 

the road please come in your modern. 

  

Keep on Morrying Mark  
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Vice Presidents Annual Report 

 

One year as V.P. 

Shanghaied with the promise of the only work I would have to do is attend committee meetings 

and within one month I had to run the General Meeting. I managed not to make a fool of 

myself but was mightily relieved to see El President again. After that I wrote a few articles for 

the day of the Morris Minor inc luding its history and helped organise the day in a small 

capacity. What a great success that it was!  

Iôve learnt a lot about the Club Plate Scheme which effects over half our members and have 

vastly enjoyed my time as V.P. 

This year Iôm hoping to organise a run and Iôm going to Albury for the 17th Mighty Morry 

Muster. 

If only every shangai was so much fun! 

Braidy Davies - Vice President 

Treasurerôs Annual Report 

 

 

Annual Presentation of Length of Membership Badges 

 

This item is held over until a subsequent general meeting due to the sudden illness this 

afternoon of Barbara. 

Club Person of the Year Award 

As with the membership badges, this item is held over to a general meeting. All in attendance 

wished Barbara a speedy recovery. 

Election of Office Bearers 

The following positions having been declared vacant were filled, in each case only one 

nomination had been received: 

OFFICERS 

a. President, Mark Parritt, nominated by Graham Dines, seconded Neil Cheney. 

b. Vice President, Braidy Davies, nominated by Stewart Carr, seconded Mark Parritt,  

c. Treasurer, Neil Cheney nominated by Mark Parritt, seconded Graham Dines. 

d. Secretary, Michael Dobson, nominated by Graham Harper, seconded Mal Baker. 

Ordinary Members 

 

a. Club Captain, Stewart Carr, nominated by Neil Cheney, and seconded Mark 

Parritt.  

b. Membership Officer, Barbara Urquhart, nominated by Mark Parritt, seconded Neil 

Cheney. 

c. Editor, Graham Dines, nominated by Mark Parritt, seconded Neil Cheney. 

d. Regalia, Graham Harper, nominated by Michael Dobson, seconded Mal Baker. 

Close of Meeting 

 

Following the raffle, Wayne closed the meeting at 9.17pm. 

 

 

Mal Baker 
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http://www.morrisdownunder.com/forum/index.php 
This forum is the common portal to link all the clubs together and where Morris 

Minor owners from all over the country can swap information, search for parts 

And make new friends. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Membership fees are due 01-01-2016 
Please make sure you send a completed Membership Form 
with your payment to the Membership Officer.     This needs 
to be done each year. 
Membership of the Morris Minor Club of Victoria entitles 2 adults plus 2 
children to be Members. 
The children must be involved in either attending meetings or accompanying 
their parents on Club Outings. 

Members with cars in the Club Permit Scheme make sure 
you are financial by the 01-01-2016                                     
 
 
 
 
   

 

 

 
 
 
 

http://www.morrisdownunder.com/forum/index.php
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                           REGALIA 
For purchases contact Graham Harper - 03 9439 5791  

regalia@morrisminorvic.org.au 
 
 

                            
                          Reversible Vest $45                   Long Sleeve Rugby $40          Short Sleeve Polo $30 
 

                              
    Long Line Jacket $70          Club Logo Caps $25                 Cloth Club logo patch $10             Grille Badge $20 
 

                                                   
                   Stubbie Holder $9                                                          Mugs $10                                      Lapel shirt pins $5              

                                                                                                      
          Magnetic Car Signs  -Large $15                                           Small $10                                   Promo Keyrings $5 
                                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:regalia@morrisminorvic.org.au

